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Why I Believe in Peter Moon 

 
As you certainly know by now, Bishop Sharma Lewis has projected the Rev. Dr. Peter Moon to be 
Reveille’s new lead pastor. Pete currently is serving us as the Richmond District Superintendent, 
where he has served since 2015. Immediately prior to his cabinet work, he served for 12 years at 
Woodlake UMC, which is a large congregation in the Richmond District. Reveille also happens to 
be the church that sent Pete into ministry, as this was his church while he was a student at Union 
Presbyterian Seminary. Bishop Kern Eutsler baptized one of Pete’s children in our sanctuary.  
 

I have known Pete long enough that I cannot remember 
meeting him, at least 14 years. We served for six years 
together on the Conference Board of Ordained Ministry. I 

once led a staff retreat for him while he was at Woodlake, and of course, he has 
been my District Superintendent for the last five years. 
 

Throughout the time I have known Pete, I have always found him to be an excellent 
preacher, a decisive and empowering leader, and a warm, humble, thoughtful 
provider of pastoral care. I cannot overstate the extent to which his shepherding of 
the Richmond District has impacted, for the good, my ministry with you at 
Reveille.  
 

Pete will serve Reveille exceptionally well. God has richly blessed us with this 
appointment. In fact, when Bishop Lewis asked me to join her Bishop’s cabinet, I 
was emphatic that she give the utmost care to choosing my successor, and I have 
the fullest confidence that she has. 
 

Please keep the Moons in your prayers during this time of transition, and be 
excited for what God has in store next. 
 

Peace, 
Doug 

To learn more about Pete and read his biography on page 2. 

Pete and Lynn Moon 

https://reveilleumc.org/
https://instagram.com/reveilleumc/
https://www.facebook.com/reveilleumc
https://twitter.com/ReveilleUMC
https://www.pinterest.com/reveilleumc/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC4wjDiiMy8Ex3bEBbEB-gag?view_as=subscriber
https://reveilleumc.org/newsletter/
https://reveilleumc.org/leadpastor/
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NEW LEAD PASTOR 

Learn More About Rev. Dr. Peter Moon 
 
Peter Moon was born in Nashville Tennessee, and was raised in Rockville, Maryland. He graduated from the University 
of Washington in Seattle with a degree in Aeronautical and Astronautical Engineering. Following graduation, he served 
as a Naval Flight Officer aboard the aircraft carriers USS Kitty Hawk and USS Ranger, flying A6E Intruder aircraft and 
subsequently served as a flight instructor. In 1988, 
he left the U.S Navy to attend Union Theological 
Seminary (now Union Presbyterian) in Richmond, 
entering the ministry while a member of Reveille 
UMC. Since then, he has served multiple 
appointments in Richmond, Fairfax, Farmville, 
Woodlake, and most recently as the 
Superintendent of the Richmond District. He has 
also completed his Doctorate of Ministry at Wesley 
Theological Seminary, specializing in church 
renewal and revival.  
 
Pete has served in multiple Conference leadership 
positions including the Board of Ordained Ministry 
and the founding Chair of the Five Talent 
Academy. Additionally, he has been a delegate to 
the past five General and Jurisdictional 
Conferences. 
 
He and his wife Lynn have been married 32 years and have five children and three perfect grandchildren.  
 
In his spare time, Pete enjoys running, cycling, woodworking, and fixing up old broken-down cars. When asked for a 
phrase that defines his ministry he replied, “In the person of Jesus Christ, there is no place where there is no hope…” 
He is a passionate believer in our God “who is able to do immeasurably more than we ask or imagine…” 
(Ephesians 3:20)  

March 22 

UMCOR Sunday 

 
On the fourth Sunday in Lent, the United Methodist Church has a special 
offering for the United Methodist Committee on Relief. UMCOR provides major 
support for immediate assistance in the wake of natural and human-caused 
disasters. The program provides ongoing ministries of food, shelter, and health. 
UMCOR Sunday donations cover the agency’s administrative costs, allowing 100 
percent of designated gifts to be used for a specified disaster response or 
ministry. Please give prayerfully and generously on March 22, using the 
envelope found in your bulletin.  
 
For more information or to donate online, visit www.umcgiving.org. 

http://www.umcgiving.org
http://www.umcgiving.org/
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STEWARDSHIP & CHURCH COUNCIL 

The Spiritual Discipline of Giving 
2020 Stewardship Campaign Update 
  
Thank you for investing in the work God is doing through Reveille’s ministries. As of February 23, 2020, Reveille has 
received 226 estimates of giving with a total commitment of over $1.19 million toward the $1.3 million commitment 
needed to fully fund our ministries in 2020.  
 
In addition, Reveille’s pledge fulfillment rate for 2019 was more than 100%. Your generosity as a congregation in 2019 
and your commitment to continue that generosity in 2020 is a witness to your faith in Reveille and all that God does 
through our church.  
 
Your ongoing support is helping our church advance toward our goal of a sustainable balanced budget by 2022 while 
maintaining our worship, study, and service opportunities for the congregation and community.  
 
If you have not made your formal commitment of support for 2020 yet, there is still time! During this season of Lent, 
returning an annual estimate of giving is one way you can practice the spiritual discipline of giving.  Please visit 
www.reveilleumc.org/estimate to quickly and confidentially complete yours today or pick up an estimate of giving card 
in the church or church office. 

February 25 Meeting 

Council Column 

 
At the Church Council meeting on February 25, the 
Council approved the nomination of Rich Schweiker as 
Church Council chair. Rich succeeds Kevin Bruny who 
recently stepped down.  
 

The meeting discussion revolved around the Council’s 
2020 areas of focus, including:  
 

Strategies to increase worship attendance: 
 The Point service will soon have a different preacher 

than the 8:30 and 11:00 am services. This will allow 
greater flexibility for our clergy to engage with 
members and teach during the Sunday school hour. 
Preaching at The Point will rotate among Reveille’s 
three clergy. 
 

 From August 2 through September 6, the regular 8:30 
and 11:00 am services will continue, but combined 
Sunday school will meet at 9:30 am in the fellowship 
hall, with music from CrossPoint each week.    
 

 Middle school participation in youth ministries  
 

 Several initiatives are underway to address declining 
middle school participation, including high school 
“buddies” for middle schoolers and transition events 
for fifth graders. 

 

The Council encourages all members to complete the 
spiritual gifts assessment. See page 14 for details. 
 

The approved October 2019 Church Council minutes are now 
available. To review the document, please send a request to 
Terri Edwards, admindirector@reveilleumc.org. The 
approved February meeting minutes will be available 
following the next Council meeting. 

http://www.reveilleumc.org/estimate
mailto:admindirector@reveilleumc.org
https://reveilleumc.org/estimate/
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WORSHIP 
Doug Forrester, leadpastor@reveilleumc.org, (804) 359-6041, ext. 112 

Wednesday Evenings 
Lenten Voices Series 
Meal and Worship 
 
Join us on Wednesday evenings at 6:30 pm in the chapel for special Lenten sermons from these guest speakers 
including former Reveille clergy. You are also invited to the fellowship meal starting at 5:30 pm in the fellowship hall. 
Meal reservations are required by 4:00 pm on Monday prior to the meal by visiting www.reveilleumc.org/wednesday.   

Surprised by Joy 
Lenten Sermon Series | March 1-April 12 

 

This Lent, in a world where it seems that people rarely change their minds,  
we will spend time discovering the ways in which God surprises us with joy in our lives in new and exciting ways.  

March 1 
“Eat the Chocolate” 

Matthew 4:1-11 
 

March 8 
“Under the Cover of Darkness” 

John 3:1-17 
 

March 15 
“The Woman at the Well” 

John 4:5-29 

March 22 
“The Man Blind from Birth” 

John 9:1-41 
 

March 29 
“The Raising of Lazarus” 

John 11:18-45 
 

April 5 
“This Unusual King” 

Matthew 21:1-11 

 
 
 

April 12 
Easter Sunday 

“The Empty Tomb” 
John 20:1-18 

Worship at 6:30, 8:15, 9:30, & 11:00 am 

March 4     
Kendra Grimes 

Chaplain 
Randolph Macon  

College 
 
 

Meal 
Sausage or Vegetable 

Lasagna 

March 11    
Beth Givens 

Pastor 
Welborne UMC 

 
 
 

Meal 
Crispy Chicken with 
Macaroni & Cheese 

March 18 
Mark Ogren 

VA Conference  
Director of 

Congregational 
Excellence 

 
Meal 

Barbecue 
 

March 25 
Katie Gooch 

Campus Minister 
Pace Center for 

Campus Ministries  
at VCU 

 
Meal 

Assorted Quiche 
 

April 1 
Stephen Coleman 
Associate Pastor 

Reveille UMC 
 
 
 

Meal 
TBA 

mailto:leadpastor@reveilleumc.org
https://reveilleumc.org/wednesday/
https://reveilleumc.org/series/
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MUSIC   

Contact: Daniel Banke, music@reveilleumc.org, (804) 359-6041, ext. 123 

March 15 at 11:00 am 

Georgia Tech Chamber Choir  
to Visit Reveille 

 

Join us at the 11:00 am service on Sunday, March 15, as 
we welcome the premier choral ensemble from Georgia 
Tech. The choir will lead the service music, and also 
share some of their favorite secular pieces following the 
service.  If you are interested in offering hospitality to 
the group please visit the sign up links below.  
 

Host home for overnight lodging: 
www.bit.ly/gt-lodging 
 

Food for Sunday luncheon: 
www.bit.ly/gt-luncheon 

March 15, 22, and 29 
The Psalms: Scripture for Praying and Singing 
Daniel Banke will offer a three-week study on The Psalms in the Logos Class, 
Sunday, March 15, 22, and 29, 9:30-10:30 am, in room 209. No registration is 
required and the study is open to all. The Psalms are most authentically 
experienced as prayer, specifically, sung prayer, and Daniel will guide the 
class into a prayerful experience through musical settings of Psalms. While 
biblical Psalms display nearly every human emotion, there are essentially 
three overarching categories on which the class will focus, reflecting a 
threefold rhythm of life that we as faithful people consistently go through:  
 

March 15: Psalms of Praise (Orientation) 
We praise God merely because of who God is. 
 

March 22: Psalms of Lament and Trust (Disorientation) 
During times of despair, we lament to the God who we trust is listening to us.  
 

March 29: Psalms of Thanksgiving (Reorientation) 
After experiencing hard times, we thank God for bringing us out of the pit of despair. 

Music Calendar 

 

March 5 
Concert Choir rehearsals for the Mission Benefit Concert 
continue (7:45-8:45 pm) 
 

March 15 
Georgia Tech Chamber Choir at 11:00 am service 
 

April 9-10 
Holy Thursday and Good Friday Services (7:00 pm) 
 

May 3 
Children’s Choirs Musical, 100% Chance of Rain  
(11:00 am worship service) 
 

May 6 
Swansboro Elementary School and Reveille Children’s 
Choirs Concert (6:30 pm) 
 

May 17 
Mission Benefit Concert, benefiting Friends of Barnabas 
(4:00 PM) 
 

June 21-26 
Music & Worship Arts Week at Lake Junaluska 
 

July 11-18 
Youth Mission and Music Tour in New York City 

mailto:music@reveilleumc.org
http://bit.ly/gt-lodging
http://bit.ly/gt-luncheon
https://reveilleumc.org/study/
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Swansboro Community Ministries 
To get involved in Swansboro Community Ministries, contact Jill Gaynor, jwgaynor@gmail.com. 

OUTREACH 
Contact: Stephen Coleman, Associate Pastor, (804) 359-6041, ext. 115 

Thank  You Youth Ministry 
 
Thank you so much for making Swansboro Elementary the focus of Reveille’s youth 
group on February 9. The 100 hygiene kits the youth prepared for the third to fifth 
grade students will be distributed as they learn about hygiene from their teachers at 
the school. I think the bags were packed in 15 minutes!  Reveille's facilities were set up 
perfect with supplies, tables, and equipment for Ellen Ficker’s presentation.  
 
Ellen did a great job describing her role as CIS coordinator and how Reveille is helping 
support her work. Thank you to Linda Gill for gathering the supplies plus taking 
photos of the event. Claire Kaugars helped us pull together toothpaste for all the kits, 
too. Andy Glascott, your comments were inspiring with Mother's Teresa's quote, "Not 
all of us can do great things. But we can do small things with great love.” We'll look for 
more opportunities for our youth to participate in Swansboro ministries during the 
coming year. Their involvement in serving others is welcome. 

Peace and blessings, 
Carol Hampton 

Co-champion, Swansboro Elementary School Ministry 

Faith, Hope, and Love Celebrated  
with our Swansboro Partner Churches 

 
On the first three Wednesdays of February, members from Reveille, Koinonia Christian Church, and Love Center of 
Unity Full Gospel Church International gathered together for a fellowship meal and a time of joint worship. A planning 
group of clergy and laity from all three churches worked together to plan this worship series. Each service included 
colorful threads from each congregation that were woven together into a beautiful tapestry that celebrated faith the 
first week, hope the second week, and love the third week.  
 

When we passed the peace during our third service, I moved around the chapel embracing brothers and sisters in 
Christ from all three congregations who have become my dear friends. The passing of the peace was a joyful time that 
displayed the love our congregations have developed as our partnership in ministry has grown over the last seven 
years. I reflected on how appropriate the worship 
themes of faith, hope, and love were, and how 
beautifully they have been lived out by everyone 
present. As LCU’s Kiana Bradford reflected in her 
sermon, “Love wraps all of us together.”  

Jill Gaynor 
Reveille’s Swansboro Community Ministries  

mailto:jwgaynor@gmail.com
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OUTREACH 

Contact: Stephen Coleman, Associate Pastor, (804) 359-6041, ext. 115 

Saturday, April 25 

Rebuilding Together 
Help Neighbors in Need 

Come out for a day of service in the community to help elderly and disabled 
homeowners repair and maintain their homes.  
 

When  Saturday, April 25,  8:00 am-5:00 pm,  
                full and half day shifts available 
 

Who  Over 30 volunteers are needed.  If you are age 10 or older, you can 
help work on our neighbors’ home. Helpers under the age of 12 must be 
accompanied by an adult. Participants under 18 years old need a parent’s 
signature on the liability waiver to participate. All skill levels are welcome.  
 

Where  2111 Mimosa Street, Richmond, 23224 
 

Sign up to help  www.bit.ly/rebuilding-together-2020  
 

For more information, contact Steven Roberts, strober3@yahoo.com. 

Monday, March 2 

Share the Joy of  
Reading in Swansboro 

 

You are invited to read to children at 
Swansboro Elementary School on 
Monday, March 2, 9:00-10:00 am, for 
Read Across America Day.  
 

To sign up, visit www.bit.ly/read-swansboro-2020. 

The Susanna Wesley Circle made  
treat bags for UMFS teachers. 

The Mary Lou White Circle knit 
blankets for Better2Gether RVA. 

Thank you to everyone who participated in the  
Swansboro Community food and clothing drive! 

http://www.bit.ly/rebuilding-together-2020
mailto:strober3@yahoo.com
http://www.bit.ly/read-swansboro-2020
http://www.bit.ly/read-swansboro-2020
https://reveilleumc.org/umw/
http://www.bit.ly/rebuilding-together-2020
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CHILDREN 
Contact: Tammy Tipton-Nay, children@reveilleumc.org, (804) 359-6041, ext. 117 

Children’s Sunday School 
 

March 1 
One Voice, One Choice 

Matthew 4:1-11 
 

March 8 
Blessed to be a Blessing 

John 3:1-17 
 

March 15 
The Well of Living Water 

John 4:5-42 
 

March 22 
Changed by the Lord’s Restoring Grace 

John 9:1-41 
 

March 29 
Conversations that Unbind Us 

John 11:1-45 
 
 

Family Prayer 

We pray to the One God of many: 
Grant us the courage to intervene when we sense 

injustice. May we speak generosity into scarcity and use 
the power of our presence only for those who cannot 

speak for themselves. Remind us of the privilege it is to 
know who we are and our lace in the order of your 

creation. Amen. 

Wednesday, March 11 

Dance Classes 
 

Everyone is invited to 
dance classes on 
Wednesday, March 11,  
in the youth center! Our 
classes focus on sacred and 
spiritual movements as a 
way of showing prayer 
through dance.  
Classes are free to attend and friends are welcome!  
 
 

Adult Class  Sacred Circle Dance | 3:15-4:15 pm 

Children’s Class  Liturgical Dance | 4:30-5:15 pm 

Sign Up  children@reveilleumc.org 

Serve Saturday 
Swansboro Elementary Clean Up 

 
Meet at Swansboro 
Elementary School on 
Saturday, March 21,  
10:00-11:30 am, to clean up 
the gardens that we will be 
planting in the spring and 
summer.  Bring work gloves, 
gardening tools, and a few 
friends. 
 

March 21 | Sign up to help 

children@reveilleumc.org 

Easter Celebration 
Saturday, April 4 

 
Our celebration begins in the chapel at 10:00 am with worship and 
songs. Then, join us for our annual egg hunt, petting zoo, bounce 

house, and festive activities for the whole family.  
The event takes place on Reveille’s grounds, 10:00-11:30 am. 

 
For more Lent opportunities, visit www.reveilleumc.org/lent. 

mailto:children@reveilleumc.org
mailto:children@reveilleumc.org
mailto:children@reveilleumc.org
https://reveilleumc.org/fitness/
mailto:children@reveilleumc.org
https://reveilleumc.org/lent/
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YOUTH 

Contact: Andy Glascott, youth@reveilleumc.org, (804) 359-6041, ext. 128 

They say an army marches on its stomach. In England, the phrase barmy army is used in a lot of sporting arenas, but 
particularly with the England Cricket team. Check out the page on Wikipedia (www.en.wikipedia.org/wiki/
Barmy_Army) about that group of keen supporters. In English slang barmy can mean crazy, nuts, daft, etc. and it’s 
often said you need to be a little barmy to go into youth ministry full time.  
 
The youth ministry “army” may not march on its stomach, and while there is an element of barmy about some of us 
(pauses to look in the mirror….), everything we do is only possible thanks to the army of volunteers who get involved 
in youth ministry, either for a one-off activity or on a weekly basis. As we prepare for the New York trip this summer 
we have 10 adults lined up to travel. There were four of us on the ski retreat, and on any given Sunday there are 
between six and eight adults across youth Sunday school and youth group. The opportunities are definitely out there 
for adult involvement in youth ministry.  
 
Is it challenging? Yes. Does it help you grow in your faith, both by serving and searching alongside teenagers? Yes. Is it 
filled with fun and games, as well as serious and deep conversations? Yes. Do you need to be particularly trained or 
gifted? No. Do you need to be slightly barmy? No, but sometimes it does help! Do you need to simply be you and be 
present? Yes.  
 
There is no “secret” to volunteering in youth ministry, no magic formula, other than being yourself, being present and 
being open about your faith, including when appropriate, your struggles to follow Christ.  
 
So while I do want to thank the two dozen or so folks I can think of who have been or will be involved in my first 12 
months here at Reveille (by the time we get back from NYC), I do also want to extend an invitation to more of you to 
get involved. Whether it be on a one-off visit or regular involvement, get in touch. Let me buy you a coffee and chat. No 
commitment, no barmy required.  
 
Grace and peace to you in Christ, 
Andy Glascott 

Follow Us  
Instagram @ReveilleYouth 

A Barmy Army 

Youth Sunday 
February 23 

Photo courtesy of Andy Glascott 

Youth Group Packs Hygiene Kits 
February 9 

Photo courtesy of Linda Gill 

mailto:children@reveilleumc.org
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Barmy_Army
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Barmy_Army
https://www.instagram.com/reveilleyouth/?hl=en
https://www.instagram.com/reveilleyouth/?hl=en
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ADULT 
Contact: Kelley Lane, adultministries@reveilleumc.org, (804) 359-6041, ext. 121 

March 12 | 1:00 pm | Church Parlor 

Women’s Book Group 
Discover New Reads 
 

The Women’s Book Group meets on second Thursdays at 
1:00 pm in the church parlor. Start reading and come to 
the meeting March 12. 
 
Michelle Obama describes her 
book Becoming as a deeply 
personal experience, that takes a 
look at her roots and how she 
found her voice. It also explores 
her time in the White House, her 
public health campaign, and role 
as a mother. You are invited to 
join in the discussion on 
Thursday, March 12, at 1:00 pm 
in the church parlor.  
 
Coming up April 2 
The Great Believers by Rebecca Makkai 
The group will meet on the first Thursday, April 1, due to  
Holy Week and Easter. For details, visit 
www.reveilleumc.org/bookgroup. 

Fiber Arts Fellowship 
Join the Group! 

Do you enjoy knitting, quilting, embroidery, or other 
crafts using needle and thread? Would you like to give 
stitching a try or learn more about fiber arts?  
 
A fiber arts fellowship group has formed to stitch, share, 
and pray together each month. This new connect group 
is a great way to make friends!  Join the group any time. 
 
The group meets in the adult library on Sundays, March 1 
and 22, at 4:00 pm, and Wednesday, March 11, at 4:30 pm. 
 
For more information, please contact Kelley Lane,  
adultministries@reveilleumc.org, 

Christian Mindfulness 
Wednesday, March 18 | 1:30 pm 
 
Come experience practices of Christian mindfulness that 
you can do alone or can share with your family, friends, 
or Sunday school class.  
 
The class will meet on Wednesday, March 18, 1:30-2:00 
pm, in the youth center. This month’s topic is the 
practice of centering prayer, a method of silent prayer 
that allows us to ultimately “rest in God.”  
 
For more information and to sign up, please 
contact Tammy Tipton-Nay, children@reveilleumc.org. 

Wednesdays Mornings  

Women of Spirit Lenten Study 
 

Join the Women of Spirit for a new 
class and Lenten study, Wednesdays, 
through April 1, 10:00-11:30 am, in 
room 210.  
 
The group will read and discuss  
In Plain View of the Cross by  
Kwasi Issa Kena.  
 

For details, contact Kelley Lane, 
adultministries@reveilleumc.org. 

mailto:adultministries@reveilleumc.org
https://www.reveilleumc.org/bookgroup
https://reveilleumc.org/bookgroup/
mailto:adultministries@reveilleumc.org
http://www.reveilleumc.org/study
mailto:mchildren@reveilleumc.org
https://reveilleumc.org/study/
mailto:adultministries@reveilleumc.org
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ADULT 

Contact: Kelley Lane, adultministries@reveilleumc.org, (804) 359-6041, ext. 121 

Join a Small Group 

 

Sunday 

 

Sunday School Classes 
9:30 am in various locations 
 

Dads Connect Group 
5:00 pm at Ellwood Thompson’s 
Group will not meet March 1 

 

Monday 

 

Men’s Prayer Breakfast 
7:00 am in the fellowship hall 
 

Wednesday 

 

Walking the Way Connect Group 
7:00 am in the rear parking lot 
 

Coed Christian Pilates 
2:00 pm in the youth center 
 

 
 

Find a Support Group 

 
Alcoholics Anonymous 
This group supports those struggling with alcohol 
addition and meets every Monday at 7:00 pm in the 
fellowship hall.  
 
Grief Workshop  
Full Circle Grief Center and Reveille partner to offer a 
monthly grief workshop and support group third 
Tuesdays at 5:30 pm in the church parlor. The group will 
meet next on March 17 to discuss “Guilt, Anger, and 
Shame.” 
 
Dementia Caregiver Support Group 

This monthly group supports dementia caregivers and 
discusses issues surrounding Alzheimer’s disease and 
related dementias. The group will next meet March 19 at 
6:30 pm in room 206.   
 
Support groups are open to everyone who may benefit. 
No registration is required. For details, contact Stephen 
Coleman, associatepastor@reveilleumc.org. 

Pizza with the Pastors 
March 1 | 12:15 pm 
 
Get know our clergy a little better, tour Reveille’s 
campus, and enjoy lunch, on Sunday, March 1.  
 
Meet in the welcome center following the 11:00 am 
worship service.  
 
To sign up, contact Kelley Lane,  
adultministries@reveilleumc.org.  

March 17 | 11:00 am | Fellowship Hall 

Our American Flag 
 
Dean Decker will share his extensive knowledge of the 
American flag and its history. Dean taught biology at the 
University of Richmond, is a veteran, and volunteers at 
the Virginia War Memorial.   
 
Invite your friends to this program on Tuesday, March 
17, at 11:00 am in the fellowship hall. Bring your favorite 
side dish or dessert to share at the luncheon following 
the program. The main dish and beverages are provided.   
 

Next Program | April 21 
Live Music with Squeeze Play 

 
For details, visit www.reveilleumc.org/leisureclub. 

mailto:adultministries@reveilleumc.org
mailto:associatepastor@reveilleumc.org
mailto:adultministries@reveilleumc.org.
https://reveilleumc.org/leisureclub/
https://reveilleumc.org/leisureclub/
mailto:adultministries@reveilleumc.org
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 Reveille United Methodist Church 
www.reveilleumc.org March 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 
“Surprised by Joy” Series 
Worship Services 
8:30, 9:00, 11:00 am 

 

Pizza with the Pastors 
12:15 pm 

 

Fiber Arts Group 4:00 pm 

 

Dads Group 5:00 pm 

2 
Read Across 
America Day 9:00 am 
 

Men’s Prayer 
Breakfast  
7:00 am 

 

Alcoholics 
Anonymous 7:00 pm 

3 
UMW General 
Meeting  
10:30 am 

4 
Walking Group 7:00 am 
 

Pilates 2:00 pm 

 

Meal 5:30 pm 

 

Lenten Voices 
Worship  6:30 pm 

 

5 
 

6 
 

7 
 

8 
“Surprised by Joy” Series 
Worship Services 
8:30, 9:00, 11:00 am 
 

Dads Group 5:00 pm 

 
 

9 
Men’s Prayer 
Breakfast  
7:00 am 

 

Alcoholics 
Anonymous 7:00 pm 

 

10 
 

11 
Walking Group 7:00 am 
 

Pilates 2:00 pm 
 

Dance Classes 
3:15 and 4:30 pm 

 

Fiber Arts Group  
4:30 pm 

 

Meal 5:30 pm 

 

Lenten Voices 
Worship  6:30 pm 

12 
Women’s 
Book 
Group  
1:00 pm 

13 
 

14 
 

15 
“Surprised by Joy” Series 
Worship Services 
8:30, 9:00, 11:00 am 

 

The Psalms Study Begins 
9:30 am 

 

Georgia Tech Chamber 
Choir 11:00 am 

 

Dads Group 5:00 pm 

16 
Men’s Prayer 
Breakfast  
7:00 am 
 

Alcoholics 
Anonymous 7:00 pm 

17 
Leisure Club  
11:00 am 

 

Grief Workshop  
5:30 pm 

18 
Walking Group 7:00 am 
 

Christian Mindfulness 
1:30 pm 
 

Pilates 2:00 pm 

 

Meal 5:30 pm 

 

Lenten Voices 
Worship  6:30 pm 

19 

Dementia 
Caregiver
Support 
Group  
6:30 pm 

20 
 

21 
Serve 
Saturday at 
Swansboro 
Elementary  

10:00 am 

22 

UMCOR Sunday 

 

“Surprised by Joy” Series 
Worship Services 
8:30, 9:00, and 11:00 am  

 

Friends of the Homeless 
Lunch Packing 10:30 am 

 

Fiber Arts Group 4:00 pm 

 

Dads Group 5:00 pm 

23 
Men’s Prayer 
Breakfast  
7:00 am 

 

Alcoholics 
Anonymous 7:00 pm 

24 
Church Council 
7:00 pm 

25 
 

Walking Group 7:00 am 
 

Pilates 2:00 pm 

 

Meal 5:30 pm 

 

Lenten Voices 
Worship  6:30 pm 

26 
Friends of 
the 
Homeless 
Midday 
Meal  
11:10 am 

27 28 
 

29 
“Surprised by Joy” Series 
Worship Services 
8:30, 9:00, and 11:00 am 

 

Dads Group 5:00 pm 

30 
Men’s Prayer 
Breakfast  
7:00 am 

 

Alcoholics 
Anonymous 7:00 pm 

31 
 

    

Visit www.reveilleumc.org/calendar for a detailed calendar of events.  

Journey Middle School 
Retreat 

March 13-15 

http://www.reveilleumc.org
https://reveilleumc.org/calendar/
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NEW MEMBERS & PHOTOS 

Rainbow at Reveille 
 
After several early morning emails saying “yes, we’re walking - it’s not raining” 
and “no, we’re not walking because it’s raining” we decided to walk! 
 
When I arrived at Reveille, Bob Downs and jet Burton convinced me it wasn’t 
going to rain during the walk and they were right. It turned out to be a great day 
for a morning walk, and when we returned to Reveille, a beautiful rainbow 
appeared.  God is always near. 

 - Linda Gill 
Reveille’s Walking the Way Connect Group 

Pop Tabs Make a Difference 
 

We received this note from the Ronald McDonald House Charities in Richmond for donating 
pop tabs. Thank you to Mary Ann Ramage for leading this ministry! If you have pop tabs from 
soda cans, you can bag them and donate them in the basket located on the table in the 
welcome center. 

Stewardship of the Environment 
with Chief Scientist Jeremy Hoffman 

 
Thank you to everyone who attended the Stewardship of the Environment 

program with chief scientist Jeremy Hoffman of the Science Museum of Virginia 
on January 31. Nearly 100 guests turned out to hear about the future of 
Richmond’s environment and projects underway to make a difference. 

 
Look for additional speaker and environmental opportunities coming soon. 

Reveille Welcomes New Members 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Kathryn Shapiro 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Kimball Tenser 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Anne Dudley 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 8:30 am 9:00 am 11:00 am Total 

February 2 102+8 35 177+13 335 

February 9 96+9 32 256+12 405 

February 16 80+5 26 163+12 286 

February 23 80+9 36 216+8 349 
+ indicates extended session and nursery 

Worship Attendance 

S
U

N
D

A
Y

 

 6:30 pm 

February 5 50 

February 12 45 

February 19 47 

W
E

D
N

E
S

D
A

Y
 

In case of emergency, please contact the pastor on call at (804) 380-8668. 

Share Your Ministry News 

 

The deadline for the April edition of  
The Reveille Window is March 10. 
 
Email your articles to communications@reveilleumc.org, 
and copy the staff member associated with your 
ministry. Submissions may be edited for style, length, 
grammar, and accuracy. Photos of church events are 
encouraged! 

Subscribe @reveilleumc Follow Like 

The Library Corner 

 

Library Hours 
The library is staffed by volunteers on 
Sundays, 9:00-11:00 am and noon- 
12:30 pm. The library is also accessible 
Monday-Friday, 8:30 am-4:30 pm.  
 

Book Exchange Cart 
The cart located outside the library and features 
inspirational fiction and nonfiction books.  
Take one or share one! 

Take the Spiritual Gifts Survey 

 

Eat the chocolate! Instead of sacrificing sweets during Lent this year, give up a few minutes of your time to discover 
your spiritual gifts. Later this spring, Reveille will offer opportunities to explore and learn more about your results and 
how to use them. To take the online survey and share your results, visit www.reveilleumc.org/gifts. You can also 
complete a paper spiritual gifts survey using the forms located in the welcome center. For more information about 
Spiritual Gifts, contact Kelley Lane, adultministries@reveilleumc.org. Please share your survey results by March 15. 

mailto:communications@reveilleumc.org
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC4wjDiiMy8Ex3bEBbEB-gag?view_as=subscriber
https://twitter.com/ReveilleUMC
https://instagram.com/reveilleumc/
https://www.facebook.com/reveilleumc
https://www.pinterest.com/reveilleumc/
https://reveilleumc.org/library/
https://reveilleumc.org/gifts/
https://reveilleumc.org/gifts/
mailto:adultministries@reveilleumc.org

